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BROOMHAUGH C OF E FIRST SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 10 JUNE 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What lovely sunshine to end our first week back for Summer Two! We have a fun packed half term to enjoy 

with Commando Joes, Forest School, amazing art lessons, and all the other fantastic learning continuing in 

school. End of year events include Reception graduation, Year Four Leavers and Sports Day and we look forward 

to sharing all this with you! This week it was wonderful to welcome Mrs Reed back to Class One and we look 

forward to sharing the final term with her as she will be leaving us at the end of this year to enjoy time with her 

beautiful family. The children have had a colourful day with our jubilee celebrations which has reminded me of 

the lovely event in Riding Mill last weekend, which brought the community together and was fun for all. Thank 

you to all who were able to go along and a special thanks to the fantastic PTA for their fundraising efforts on 

the day.  

Transfer Day will be on the 12th July this year and it has been exciting to share news of the new class teams for 

next year with you today!  

It finally feels we have almost returned to enjoying school times as they were, with less interruptions and illness 

and being able to hold events and mixed activities, so I know 2022-23 will be another fantastic year at BFS. 

 

Have a super weekend. 

 
 

J Ainsley & S Hart 
Executive Head Teacher 
Executive Deputy Head Teacher 

 
Sun Lotion and Sun hats/caps / raincoats! 
The Great British weather is keeping us on our toes from sunshine to rain so please can we ask your help to 
ensure the children are prepared for all eventualities. Please can we ask your child comes to school wearing 
suntan lotion this term to protect them when learning or playing outdoors. If you would like to keep a bottle 
in school too please send it with their name labelled so we ensure the children use the correct lotion if they 
need a ‘top up’ in school time.  
Thank you. 

Message from the PTA 
Can you Help? 

We hope to continue to recycle and re-use… 
 

We need logo uniform items (t-shirts, jumpers and cardigans), particularly in sizes 5-6 and 7-8 for our second-
hand sales. If you have any outgrown uniform, we will happily take it off your hands! You can hand to any of 

the PTA ladies or to Susan in the office. Thanks in advance, the PTA. 
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Follow us on Twitter at: @BroomhaughCE  
Don’t forget to visit the School Website:  www.broomhaugh.northumberland.sch.uk 

 
 

Jubilee Picnic and Sports day: 
A huge thank you to everyone who helped out on the day and to everyone who came along and joined in on 
the fun. It was a fantastic day and, together, we raised £425, which is truly amazing. These funds will go 
towards providing transport for the whole school beach trip and the school sports day end of year 
celebrations. If you weren’t able to join us for the Riding Mill Jubilee celebrations, we hope you had a fantastic 
bank holiday weekend! 
 
Healthy Eating Week, promoted by The British Nutrition Foundation 
The big message for the Week is: Eat well for you and the planet! 

The ‘Eat well for you and your planet’ message is supported by five themes across the week:  

● Focus on fibre - for meals and snacks 
● Get at least 5 A DAY - put plenty on your plate   
● Vary your protein - be more creative   
● Stay hydrated - fill up from the tap 
● Reduce food waste - know your portions 

More information can be found at https://www.nutrition.org.uk/healthyliving/hew.html 

Eco Council Update 
This week, the Eco Council were overjoyed to discover that their protected wildflower area had been a 
success. The zone was created to encourage the Northern Marsh Orchid to flower and we were delighted to 
spot its dainty purple flowers amongst the grass and daisies. Please do look out for it at drop-off and pick-up 
this week! 
 
AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
 

Summer Term 1   Payments 

Monday 3:15 – 4:00 9 May – 4 July   Dance Club x 8 wks Set up on Parentmail 

Wednesday 3:15 – 4:00 27 April – 6 July  Tennis Club x 10 wks Set up on Parentmail 

Thursday 3:15 – 4:15 28 April – 7 July Athletics Club x 10 wks Chqs/cash to Magpie Sports 

Thursday 3:15 – 4:00 5 May – 16 June Handicrafts Club x 6 wks Set up on Parentmail 

 
SWIMMING 

Wednesdays Swimming Don’t forget your swimming kit! 

 
MUSIC LESSONS 

Wednesdays Violin Don’t forget your Violin! 

Thursdays Guitar Don’t forget your Guitar! 

 
Dates in red are new dates which have been added:  
 

Date Event Notes 
June 2022   

Thursday 16 June Teddy Bears Picnic 
New Reception Parents Welcome Meeting 

Bring in a Teddy Bear for picnic lunch 
Information sent out 

July 2022   
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Wednesday 6 July New Reception pupils Stay & Play session Information sent out 

Friday 8 July Whole School Beach Visit More info to follow 

Tuesday 12 |July Transfer Day  

Thursday 14 July Reception Class Graduation 
Sports Day 

1:00-1:30  Please note change of date 
1:30-3:15 

Wednesday 20 July Year 4 Leavers Show for parents (pm) More information to follow 

Wednesday 20 July Leavers Lunch  

Friday 22 July  Last Day of School  School Closes for Summer Break 
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